











NB Public Transj only goes as far as Chippenham
10 miles sout f ilmesbury. We are hoping that
lifts can be offered from there, but if necessary
transport will be hired.

A small charge will be ma = to cover expenses.

Please return the form at the back of the Bulletin to
Susan Morgan, 6 Chapel Green Lane, Bristol 6 (0272
733853). Please enclose a stamped addressed enve ope

for more detez 1s and confirmat ¢ of travel arrangements.

Useful train times : Pa 1i on - 8.30 am

Chipp 3 9.34 am
Bristol 9.20 am ** hi enham 5.53 pm
Chippenham 9.45 am Pac ngton 7.06 pm

Chippenham 6.04  6.34 pm
Bri tol 6.30 6.57 pm

e 3k 3 e e oSk e o s o sk s sl ok sk sk o ok sk sk ok ok ok

Saturday6 May- Sunday 7 May
PRACTICAL PILGRIM WEEKEND

To include Practical Pilgrim at 11 am, a St  ames walk
around Oxford in the afternoon, Mary Remnant's Lecture
Recital on the 'Way Of St James' in the evening. On
Sunday there will be a Thameside walk near Oxford al
day. Accommodation will be arranged for those who wish-
please return the form at the back of the Bulletin.

Saturday's morning and evening events will take place at
Worcester College, by kind permission of the Provost.

Further details will appear in tha March Bulletin.
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THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING.

Saturday 7 January 1989 was another happy and
successful Confraternity event, with about 100
members attending. The business part of the AGM
passed easily, and included tributes to Pat Quaife
and James Maple for all their hard work. The new
Committee members are listed on the back of the
Bulletin. We print an abridged version of the
( airman's report below and Laurie Dennett describes
the interesting talk by Roger Cocks and John Richling.
The evening party was most enjoyable with excellent
food provided by members, for which many thanks, and
well-organised by Mary Ive s and Katherine Badger,
assisted by a number of others. A short slide show
of the year's events with contributions from Mary
Remnant, Marion Marples and Ted Harper rounded off
an extremely full day.

CHATIRMAN'S REPOK.
James Maple

Not quite a year has passed since our 5th birthday
AGM, and it as been a very active and fruitful year.
The success of the Confraternity, which has grown
from 300 to 400 members has depended heavily on the
wor . of the Committee. Committee members have worked
enormous y hard to ensure that lectures and other
events have been well thought out and organised.

Most important of all has beem the almost full-time
job that Pat Quaife continued to perform for us all.

Much greater emphasis has been placed this year on
devolution. Several working parties or sub-committees
have met regularly. Some, like the Spanish Hostal
Project and the Research Working Party, are long-
term and need to see their work both as immediate and
continuing in future years.

Because our Bulletin is so good I will assume
that you have all read every number. I shall
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impressed by the interest in the Confraternity shown
by the Embassy staff. The First Secretary suggested
to me that pilgrims might consider presenting their
'pilgrim records' at the Embassgyibéloressettingooaut
for Compostela and receive the Embassy's official
stamp and blessing. Formalities at the Reception
were kept to a minimum but the Ambassador accepted a
copy of The Pilgrim Roure to Santiago which had
recently been published by Brian and Marcus Tate with
hotographs by Pablo Keller. We are all grateful

to the Ambassador for mar ing so significantly our
ifth Anniversary.

The Hostal Project wi 1 be dealt with later but I
should like to suggest one way in which it might be
assured of success. While we must work with the full
agreement and support of the Spanish people and
authorities, at the same tin I believe some of us,
who may have more time to devote to the project,
¢ ou d consider how we can help 'on the ground' in
Spain in the future.

I have said that Cc¢ nittee members have worked
hard. We are lucky to have another excellent
Treasurer: Stephen Badger has brought a highly prof-
essional approach to our finances and implemented
various moder procedures. 1 would like to thank
Ste hen as we for undertaking to run the Library,
v iich is gradua ly becoming worthy of the name.

Two highly successful weekends were organised.
I ¢ ould like to thank Sue Morgan for all she did in
Bristol to make us all so welcome. Our second weekend
in Herefordshire in October was enormously enjoyable
and educative and I know those involved will forgive
me if I single out Marion Marples for all her care-
ful planning.

art of the Bristol weekend was the Practical






























Warbler, Blackcap, Bonelli's Warbler, Chiffchaff,
Firecrest, Spotted Flycatcher, Long Tailed Tit,
Marsh Tit, Great Tit, Coal Tit, Blue Tit, Great
Tit, Nuthatch, Golden Oriole, Great Grey Shrike,
Jay, Magpie, Chough, Jackdaw, Carrion Crow, Raven,
Starling(Pyrenees), Spotless Starling, House
Sparrow, Tree Sparrow, Chaffinch, Serin, Green-
finch, Goldfinch, Linnet, Bullfinch, yellowhammer,
Cirl Bunting, Rock Bunting, Ortolan Bunting, Corn
Bunting.

It was interesting to see that many of the common
British lowland birds were only to be found in the
more mountainous areas:of-Spain. Mithaél: Handley
would be pleased to give more detailed information
(including the journey from Caen to St Jean) if
asked, and to receive reports in return. His
address is 40 Heigham Road, Norwich NR2 3AU.
.arther information on the Millefeuille- Milhojer
distribution would also be welcome.
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Papal Visit to Santiagn - August 1989

translated from Vida Nueva, 9 April 1988 byFrank Turner

It was during the Palm Sunday gathering in Rome that
the Pope, in his homily before thousands of young people
announced that he would be visiting Spain in 1989,

He has now confirmed that he will visit Santiago de
Compostela on August 19th and 20th to preside over a
world youth assembly. Pope John Paul's journey to the
Galician capital will be a pilgrim visit, said the Arch-
bishop of Santiago. The young people will be making
their way to Santiago from every continent, but mainly
from European countries, with a great nunber of them
retracing the Camino de Santiago on foot or by bicycle.

According to Monseigneur Rouco, Archbishop of
Santiago, the Pope has expressed his desire to complete
the final part of his journey on foot and to follow all
the pilgrim rituals, in company with other pilgrims,
security precautions permitting.

The programme has yet to be finalised but there
will be two important ceremonies. The first will be
the culmination of the young people's pilgrimage, when
they will witness their faith, give expression to the
problems they experience, and receive a reply from
the Pope. The second will be a Mass for all participants.

At the conclusion of these two days in Santiago the
Pope will visit the shrine of La Virgen de Covadonga in
the diocese of Oviedo. From Oviedo airport he will
travel by helicopter to the sanctuary.

This will be the third occasion on which the Pope
John Paul II will have been on Spanish soil, the first
being in Autumn 1982 and the second at Santo Domingo
for the 5th centenary of the evangelisation of America,
during which he spent a day at the shrine of our Lady
of the Pillar at Saragossa.
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